

Vaal University of Technology

Your world to a better future

Memorandum

Office of the Vice-Chancellor and Principal Tel: +27(0)16 950 9275/9215

Fax: +27(0)16 950 9800

To:

VUT Community

CC:

From:

Vice-Chancellor and Principal

Date:

14 February 2019

Subject:

Agreement by Management and the Interim SRC on the meeting held on 14 February 2019

1. NSFAS

VUT Management remains committed to paying all NSFAS allowances. Deadline: 15 February 2019.

2. International Students

International Students will be assessed on a case by case by the CFO and Executive Director: Finance on 15 Feb 2019.

3. Appeals Applications by the Students

The first urgent meeting of Senex would be held on Monday, 18 Feb 2019, at 14:00, to review all appeal applications. The meeting will include the Executive Deans, Registrar and Deputy Registrar and two SRC Representatives.

4. Vouchers

The voucher cards will be distributed to the students immediately. The activation will be conducted on Wednesday, 20 February 2019.

5. SRC Budget

The SRC Budget will be made available on a prorata basis immediately. The interim SRC will be given budget for period until 31 March 2019.

6. Street Market

The street market will be operational for the selling of books, stationary and fruits only by registered students. Baked and cooked food will not be allowed due to health risk associated.

7. Screenshoots Applicants

- All academic heads of department are to forward available spaces to the SNR, Deputy Registrar's Office in line with the approved Enrolment Plan and target. It has to be noted that the university has reached their enrolment target.
- The interim SRC must submit a detailed list of screenshoot applications (first year and B-Tech) to the Office Senior Deputy Registrar for validations.
- The process must commence on 15 Feb 2019.

8. B-Tech Fund Raising

- A Committee that consist of Dr N Ramdhani, two Interim SRC members and two B-Tech representatives will be established. Such committee will approach any industries for fund raising initiative.
- The current R100 000 generated funds will assist the B-tech students who are academically deserving.
- The entire process must be transparent.

9. Accommodation

The task team on accommodation, including SRC representatives, had agreed to embark on a walkabout process to look for additional residences on Monday, 18 February 2019.

10. Re-Opening of the University

- The University will reopen on Friday, 15 February 2019. All students that are still on the registration process should continue to submit necessary documentation to relevant departments, including NSFAS submissions.
- The academic classes will commence on Monday, 18 February 2019.

NB. All other issues that we're raised on the precious responses are still endorsed.

Professor GN Zide (PhD)/ Vice-Chancellor and Principal P

Professor Emeritus (Anthropology) UNISA

Interim SRC President Mr E Mogale

Interim SRC Secretary Mr M Juwele